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State pledges $8 million to Ukraine for cybersecurity assistance

epocoenapmamenm noobiysae Yxpaini § MinvtioHie 0onapis Ha
Kibepbe3nexy

Hepocoenapmamenm oconocus, wo CILLA oadymov Ykpaini 8 man don. y akocmi donomocu y
cpepi kibepbesnexu. I pouti 6y0yms udineni 68 pamkax «kioep-oianocy», npogedenoco 6 Kuesi
Midic YuHOBHUKamu 060x kpain. Ak nuwe The Hill, 2powi nioyme na inancysanis 108020
npoexkmy, cnoucopom sikoeo sucmynae USAID. 3azanom, npoekm 36upaemucs 3anyuumu 38 man
00J1. BNPOOOBIHC HACMYNHUX YOMUPLOX POKIE 3 MEMOIO 30IIbUUMU MONCIUBOCMI YKpainu y
cghepi Kibepbesnexu. 30kpema, tioemsbcsi NPo Po3BUMOK CReyianicmis ti NPO8eOeHH s,
peaynamopnux pegopm. Hose ginancysanns 6yno eudinene uepes 08a micayi niciis mozo, 5Kk Hoéa
YVKpaincoka enaoa nonpocuna @BP npo donomozy 6 po3cnidy8anti amaku pociticbkKux X axepie
npomu YKpaincokoi 2a3060i komnawii Burisma.
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The $8 million will go toward funding a new cybersecurity project sponsored by the U.S.
Agency for International Development (USAID), with the project setting a goal of eventually investing
$38 million over the next four years in boosting Ukraine’s cybersecurity capabilities, such as through
cyber workforce development and regulatory reforms.

The U.S. previously gave Ukraine $10 million in cybersecurity assistance funds in 2017 as part
of the first U.S.-Ukraine cyber dialogue summit, with officials from the two countries meeting again in
2018 to review cybersecurity projects between the two countries.

The State Department said in a statement on Tuesday that the most recent cyber dialogue was
meant reaffirm "our shared commitment to ensure an open, interoperable, reliable, and secure
cyberspace in which all states behave responsibly.”

American officials who participated in the cybersecurity dialogue included Joseph Pennington,
the acting deputy chief of mission at the U.S. Embassy in Kyiv, officials from the FBI, and officials from
the Defense, Energy, Homeland Security and Treasury departments.

The officials also discussed cybersecurity issues including strengthening critical infrastructure
against cyberattacks, 5G network security, and cyber incident response plans.

The new funds were given two months afier Ukrainian authorities asked the FBI to assist in
mvestigating an attack on Ukrainian gas company Burisma by Russian military hackers.

Burisma has been i the spotlight in recent months due to the impeachment inquiry into President
Trump, which began after an anonymous whistleblower report alleged that Trump had tried to pressure
Ukrainian President Volodymyr Zelensky into investigating former Vice President Joe Biden and his son
Hunter Biden, who served on the company's board between 2014 and 2019.

Ukraine has also long been seen as a test bed for Russian hackers, particularly in the wake of
geopolitical tensions between the two countries in the wake of Russia’s annexation of Crimea.



